October 18, 2011

The 215th annual meeting of the Red Hook Society for the Apprehension and Detention of Horse Thieves began with a Pledge of Allegiance and was followed by a delicious roast pork dinner prepared by the Masons.   After dinner, guest speakers Bob and Bonnie Roth, of Majestic View Farms, Gardiner, NY gave an informative and interesting lecture about the Peruvian Horse, sharing films of the horses being shown at their various gaits.  The lecture was enjoyed and applauded by the forty Society members present.  
The business meeting was called to order at 8:00PM.

The 2010 meeting minutes were read and a motion was passed to accept them.

President Al Trezza gave a update on the Dedham Mass. Horse Thieves Society, who claim to be the oldest horse thieves prevention group in the United States.  Al stated that the Red Hook Society should review their historical records now available on CD, for proof that we have in fact been in existence longer, and then send Dedham a letter challenging their claim.   

Reports of the committees were as follows:

Award Committee: Lenore Maroney reported that there were no student candidates for scholarship in 2011, but that there were two potential candidates for the following year.  

Program Committee:  Ronnie Jones and Dolly Krieger will continue with this committee 

Nominating Committee:  Stated that the current Board would stay in place one more year.

Treasurer Report:  Paul Laibach, reported that the bank balance was down $11.00 from the prior year.  

Prior year balance - $4,682.00


Receipts - $1,360.50  


Disbursements - $1,369.41


Passbook Balance, October 8, 2011 - $4,671.25 (copy provided)  


A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Treasurer’s report.  

Beth Mead raised the idea that the Society should contribute to the BiCentenial Committee to help them defray their expenses for the upcoming celebration of Red Hook’s 200th anniversary. A lively debate followed, as to the amount of the contribution.  In the end, it was decided by vote that the contribution would be $215.00, one dollar for each year of the Society’s existence.  
Paul Laibach will set up a website, the cost of which will be $100.00 per year to maintain.  Lottie Kittner suggested that past programs should be listed on the website.  Rosemarie Zengen stated that Dick Wombach of Wobach Communications could develop the web site.  A motion was made, seconded by John Vincent, and passed  to spend $500 for website development.  

Les Thorley, Dues Collector, reported that he collected $120 in fines.  Nine members:

Steve Alber, Mariose Blum Bump, James and Barbara Bruckert, Brad Hamann, Julia Hilbrandt, Alan and Jennifer Monarchi, and Jim Taylor,  should be dropped without prejudice to reapply for membership if they so desired, then can come back without paying past dues.  A motion was made, seconded and past.

Elizabeth Garrett, a speaker from a prior year, requested to be dropped from the membership list because of the distance from her home.  
The following six new members present at the meeting:

Rosemarie Zengen

Andy Imperati

David Fountain

Phil Keck

Benjamin Traudt

Freya Toedter

Riders Report:

It was noted that a water buffalo was lost in neighboring Staatsburg.

The 215th annual meeting was adjourned.

